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Dear ASA Members 
 

CIRCULAR 39 of ASA 2021 – RETURN TO PLAY, COVID-19 VACCINATION 
PROGRAMME 

 
As you know that the 2021 ASA Marathon Championships will be held on 17 October 
2021. An effort is being made by Athletics South Africa to present a solid case to the 
Minister of Sports, Arts and Culture, Mr Nathi Mthethwa, to allow us to increase numbers 
of participants to 7 000 (seven thousand) on the day.  
 
You will also have noted a declaration by the Minister on Wednesday, 9 September 2021 
in conjunction with the Deputy President of the country, Mr David Mabuza, that a return to 
play for spectators will only be possible once the majority are vaccinated against Covid-19.  
 
ASA wants to take advantage of this opportunity to present a solid proposal to the Minister 
and government which we strongly believe will allow us to increase the number of athletes 
participating in the ASA Marathon Championships and also open doors to the controlled 
return of spectators to our events.  
 
To achieve this, all members participating at ASA events are encouraged to provide 
official proof of vaccination. With this, we are confident that we will be able to present our 
solid case to the Minister and government to open athletics to the minimal numbers we are 
requesting.  
 
We trust this will meet your speedy participation for the good of athletics.  
 
Sincerely yours,  
 
(Not signed due to electronical sending) 

Terrence Magogodela 
Acting CEO 
 


